(Trad III ion)

The Acting Director-General of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Israel to the Chargé d'Affaires ad interim of Canada.

MINISTRY FOR FOREIGN AFFAIRS JERUSALEM, ISRAEL

JERUSALEM, 15 August 1955.

DEAR MR. KIDD,

In the absence of Mr. Walter Eytan, Directory-General of the Ministry for Foreign Affairs, I have the honour to acknowledge receipt of your letter of 2 August 1955 in which you indicate the acceptance by the Canadian Government of the proposal made by this Ministry to waive visa fees on condition of reciprocity.

The suggestions contained in your letter are fully acceptable and it is confirmed that our letter of 7 February and your reply of 2 August 1955, will constitute an agreement between our two Governments, effective from 1 September 1955.

Yours sincerely,

A. LOURIE,

Acting Director-General.

Mr. George P. Kidd,
Chargé d'Affaires a.i.,
Embassy of Canada,
99 Hayarkon Street,
Tel Aviv.